In 2006, we collaborated (with the aid of a DPI grant) on the development of a course entitled Feminism in Black and White.  The success of that project was attested to by the growth exhibited in our students (noted in their written responses) over the semester as well as by the capacity enrollment in subsequent offerings of the class and by the poster session given at the NWSA conference in June, 2008.  It was our observation that the partnership of an African American faculty with a Caucasian faculty provided a non-threatening environment in which students could openly and honestly explore their ideas, assumptions, and, yes, prejudices without fear or judgment.
We believe that model is one that can be used to great advantage in other explorations of issues in which race and women are involved.
We are proposing a class in Lesbian Feminisms: Issues of Race and Religion.  While race will be looked at broadly, Black and Latina attitudes will be examined with some specificity.  We chose to focus on lesbianism rather than the broader category of homosexualism based on the fact that female homosexuals are doubly oppressed: first, as women; next, as homosexuals.  Within the context of our research, sub-categories such as age and class will be introduced and evaluated and discussed in the classroom.  None of these intersections of race, religion, and lesbianism have been considered in depth before--and not by a team with these credentials--which makes this a unique research opportunity as well as an innovative academic inquiry.
Some of the questions we found worthy of investigation which would then lead toward discussions and discovery include: (1) what is the role of religion in acceptance or rejection or isolation in White, Black, or Latina communities?  (2) Is the response important to this group is there marginalization, and "othering?"  (3) Does appearance matter?  (Physical beauty,e.g.) (4)  What is the incidence of violence, and how is it interpreted?  (5)  Is "femininity" an issue?  (6)  Does "race" exist or is it a contrivance?
Reading materials will come from the works of Adrienne Rich, Audre Lorde, Angela Davis, Rita Mae Brown, bell hooks, Cherrie Marago, Gloria Anzaldua, and others.
As a means of demonstrating and disseminating the results of these studies, we are planning a presentation during Women's Month.  We also foresee a series of posters which have the potential of being published along with commentary from our studies.  In any event, we will write an essay or manuscript describing the investigations and results of our experience which may be submitted to the National Women's Studies Association (NMSA) for consideration as a panel discussion or poster session at its next conference.
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